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JOINT MEDIA RELEASE 

 

The Singapore Civil Defence Force (SCDF) and the National Environment 

Agency (NEA) have been closely monitoring the chemical spill incident at Sungai Kim 

Kim in Pasir Gudang, Johor. SCDF and NEA are in contact with their respective 

Malaysian counterparts to get updates on the situation.  

 

2. We understand that the clean-up operation by the Malaysian authorities is in 

progress. The affected area is outside of the Johor River catchment, and there is no 

impact on Singapore’s water supply. SCDF, NEA and PUB have not detected any 

anomalies in our local air and water quality. The Agri-Food & Veterinary Authority has 

been working with our farmers to monitor the situation and no anomalies or fish 

mortality have been observed at our fish farms.  

 

3. The 24-hr Pollutant Standards Index (PSI) since 6 March 2019 has been in the 

Good to Low-Moderate range, while the 1-hr PM2.5 readings remained in Band I 

(Normal). NEA has not detected any elevated levels of benzene or other Volatile 

Organic Compounds (VOCs) at our air monitoring stations. The ambient VOC levels 

along Singapore's coast remain within safe levels. The seawater quality within the 

vicinity of Pulau Ubin is within normal levels.  

 

4. The authorities will continue to monitor the situation and will provide updates if 

there are any significant developments.   

 

 

Issued By: 

Agri-Food & Veterinary Authority of Singapore (AVA) 

National Environment Agency (NEA) 

PUB – Singapore’s National Water Agency 

Singapore Civil Defence Force (SCDF) 

 

3:30 pm, Thursday, 14 March 2019 
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Media Contacts: 
 
Phua Kai Ting (Ms)  
Senior Executive Manager (Media), Communications & Corporate Relations Group 
Agri-Food & Veterinary Authority of Singapore (AVA) 
6805 2946 / 8444 7208 
phua_kai_ting@ava.gov.sg 
 
Tan Shou Qun (Mr) 
Deputy Manager, Corporate Communications Department  
National Environment Agency (NEA) 
6731 9355 / 9168 5014 
tan_shou_qun@nea.gov.sg 
 
Dilys Quek 
Senior Manager, 3P Network (Communications)  
PUB – Singapore’s National Water Agency  
67313124 / 97267976 
dilys_quek@pub.gov.sg 
 
CPT Muhd Shafi’ bin Rafie 
Media Relations 
Singapore Civil Defence Force (SCDF) 
6848 1516 / 9388 7023 
md_shafi_rafie@scdf.gov.sg 
 

 


